

Mednesday 13th September 2023 - Issue No 1 Adderse Post

Arden Road, Saltley, Birmingham B8 1DZ • 📞 0121 464 1500 www.adderleyprimary.co.uk • 🛩 @adderleyschool

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you all enjoyed a wonderful break over the summer. It is always a pleasure to see all the children return for the start of a new academic year. The children have quickly settled into their new classrooms, ready and eager to learn. They all look very smart and have enjoyed getting back into school life, being with their friends and teachers.

I would also like to extend a big welcome to our new parents and carers in our Reception classes whose children started with us last week. It has been a delight to see them begin their learning journey at Adderley Primary School.

We will be having a fundraising day on **Wednesday 20th September 2023** to raise money for the victims of the devastation caused by the major earthquakes in Morocco. We would like to give our children and parents an opportunity to make a difference in the lives of those who are most in need. Our aim is to donate all the money raised to relieve the suffering of the families and children who are in desperate need in the worst affected areas.

Children can wear an item of RED clothing on the day to show their support for Morocco and donate 50p towards the funds. Parents will be invited to join their children in these activities during the day. We will be sharing these timings with you. We will have a wide range of stalls and would like to ask our families to donate toys, books and cakes for the sale.

With kind regards Mrs R. Darr Headteacher Please read the Privacy Notice for Pupils and Parents



Morocco Earthquake Fundraising Appeal



Adderley Primary School 50p entrance fee



Wednesday 20th
September
2023

Achieve Perform Buccoee
Achieve Today - Bool Tomor

Hot Food
Sweet & Cake Stalls
Toys & Books
Mehndi
Face Painting,
Bouncy Castle
& more!



MEET THE TEACHER AFTERNOON

Friday 29th September 2023 - 2:00-5:30 pm



Friday 29th September 2023. The aim of this meeting is to offer all parents the

opportunity to meet with their child's class teacher, receive curriculum information and be clear about the expectations of the year.

Appointments will be available on **ParentMail** for you to book from **Friday 15th September 2023**, please ensure you have booked your appointment by **Wednesday 27th September 2023**.

We are really looking forward to seeing you all.

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL CHILDREN MUST BE COLLECTED FROM THE PLAYGROUND AT 1:25PM ON FRIDAY 29TH SEPTEMBER, SO THAT STAFF CAN PREPARE FOR THE AFTERNOON.

Year 6 Secondary School Admissions

We would like to remind our Year 6 parents to apply for your child's secondary school place online at www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions between 1st September and 31st October 2023.

It is important that you submit your application by **31st October 2023**. Applications received after the national closing date **of 31st October 2023 will be treated as late applications, late applicants are less likely to be offered a place at one of their preferred schools and these applications will be processed after 1st March 2024** in accordance to Birmingham's coordinated admissions scheme.

We would like to invite all our Year 6 parents to attend a meeting on **Monday 18th September at 2:40—3:15pm**, in school, the meeting aims to offer guidance on the application to secondary schools to parents and introduce key information about the SATs tests at the end of Key Stage 2.

P.E. Lessons 2023

All children must wear their PE kit as their school uniform on their designated PE day.

This will remove the issues associated with changing. The expectations for PE kits are in line with the school uniform policy, please ensure children are in weather suitable clothing.



White Adderley PE top

 Blue / black or grey tracksuit bottoms / leggings or shorts

Trainers or pumps

| Current Designated PE Days | | | |
|----------------------------|--------|----------|------------------------------|
| Monday | Year 6 | Thursday | Year 5, Year 2 and Year 1 |
| Tuesday | Year 3 | | |
| Wednesday | Year 4 | Friday | EYFS |

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Year 5 - visit to the National Space Centre returning at 5:00pm

End of Half Term Friday 27th October 2023 Start of New Term
Monday 6th November 2023